continue as mayor pro tem. The board directed Town Attorney Joseph Rivera to create resolutions to appoint Laura Hogan as town clerk and Foreman as the town manager at the next meeting.

The town is in the process of hiring an in-house attor-

Mon.-Fri. 10-5 SAT. 10-4 SUN. 11-5 ney, so that appointment was put on hold, as was the treasurer's appointment. Because the town currently only has a finance director, the board will discuss this appointment at a future date. The treasurer position has been vacant since Pamela Smith left town em-

McCord's

Garden Center & Landscaping

ployment after receiving a settlement agreement at the Nov. 18 meeting. *See www.ocn.me/v19n12.htm#mbot.*

Town manager's report Foreman reported the following for April:

 Town staff continue to attend virtual meetings



Above: From left are Mayor Don Wilson, Trustee Jeffrey Bornstein, who served two four-year terms, and Town Manager Mike Foreman. On April 20, Wilson thanked Bornstein for his dedication to the community. *Photo courtesy the Town of Monument.*



Above: On April 20, Trustee Greg Coopman (center), who served one four -year term, received a plaque of appreciation from Mayor Don Wilson, left, and Town Manager Mike Foreman, right. Coopman reminded everyone the trustees are volunteers. *Photo courtesy the Town of Monument*.



Above: Mitch LaKind served on the Planning Commission but was recently elected to the Board of Trustees. He was sworn into office April 20. From left are LaKind, Mayor Don Wilson, and Town Clerk Laura Hogan. *Photo courtesy of Town of Monument.*.



Above: Incumbent Trustee Jim Romanello was sworn into office April 20. Previously he had been appointed to the vacated seat of Mayor Don Wilson when he was elected mayor. See www.ocn. me/v19n1.htm#mbot. From left are Romanello, and Town Clerk Laura Hogan. *Photo courtesy of Town of Monument.*

with the Pikes Peak Regional Office of Emergency Management, the El Paso County Public Health Department, the El Paso County Sheriff's Office, and the governor's office to receive advice on COVID-19 pandemic protocols.

Monument Water Department will not charge late fees, nor will it issue any shut-off orders for non-payment of water bills while the town is under the emergency declaration.

 MPDCOVID-19@tomgov. org has been established to facilitate communication with the public.

The Monument Police Department has divided the town into three districts and is deploying officers







Thank you for your support!
We look forward to having you back in the brewery soon!
Be well.

